Comhairle Cathrach agus Contae Luimnigh
Limerick City and County Council
Fógra Poiblí de réir Acht Um Thrácht ar Bhóithre 1994 (Alt 38) leasaithe ag an Acht Um Rialáil Iompair Phoiblí 2009 (Alt 46)
Public Notice in Compliance with the Road Traffic Act 1994 (Section 38) as amended by the Public Transportation Regulation Act, 2009 (Section 46)
Bearta Moillithe Tráchta / Traffic Calming Measures
L7089 – St Ita’s road, Abbeyfeale

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to Section 38 (3) of the Road Traffic Act 1994, as amended by the Public Transportation Regulation Act, 2009 (Section 46), Limerick City and County Council proposes to introduce traffic calming measures on the L7089 at St Ita’s road, Abbeyfeale, Co. Limerick. 

A footpath, public lighting upgrades and positive drainage will be provided along St Ita’s road to provide safe pedestrian linkage between the retail hub and sports ground  in the town centre to the residential area on St Ita’s road. The works will involve the upgrading of the existing 600m of footpath commencing at the St Ita’s road Super Value and a new 700m footpath to extend to the end of the  50kph zone on the residential St Ita’s road.  The footpath will facilitate safe walking from Abbeyfeale town centre for this very residential area. 
Maps showing the location of the proposed works and Environmental Assessments may be inspected at the following location during normal office hours, for a period of one month, from Thursday, 12th of May 2022: 
· Newcastle West Area Office, Gortboy, Newcastle West, Co. Limerick 
           and are also available on the Limerick City and County Council MyPoint at   
[bookmark: _GoBack]https://mypoint.limerick.ie 

Observations or representations in relation to the proposal may be made, in writing and marked Section 38 – L7089 St Ita’s road, Abbeyfeale, to the District Roads Engineer, Newcastle West District Office, Limerick City and County Council, Aras William Smith O’Brien, Gortboy, Newcastle West, Co. Limerick via MyPoint at https://mypoint.limerick.ie and must be received by 4pm on Thursday, 9th of June 2022.
Siniú: John Sheehan 
Newcastle West District Engineer
Newcastle West District Office
